Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 11:00 AM
April 16, 2020
PRESENT: Van Erikson, Payne Williams, Edd Lee, Terri Cunningham, Jill Leo, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Sharon Gahagan, John Richmond, Sandra Dickens, Valencia Jones, Laura Lyles, Arlene Gould
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Eddie Norris, KTBS; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Carrie Mardorf, NPS; Amy Lee, CRNHA; Corey Poole, NPJ
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order. The commission review the minutes from the February 18, 2020 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to accept the minutes from the February 18, 2020 Full Commission Meeting was made Rebecca Blakenbaker and 2nd by Sharon Gahagan. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway – Discussion on the financial statement as of February 29, 2020. Our balance as of February 29, 2020 is $179,198.53. Check register for February is $39,526.00. Motion to approve the February 29, 2020 financial statement made by Sharon Gahagan and 2nd by Payne Williams.  All approved, motion passes. 

Discussion on the financial statement as of March 31, 2020. Our balance as of March 31, 2020 is $176,988.98.  Check register for March is $2,225.00. Motion to approve the March 31, 2020 financial statement made by Rebecca Blakenbaker and 2nd by Sandra Dickens. All approved, motion passes.
OLD BUSINESS:  
Sharon Gahagan gave an update on tree maintenance and fertilization. All trees on the riverbank have been fertilized and aerated. Sharon went downtown while they were working on this project and they did a great job. This will not have to be done for another year, but the City will come back again and mulch. 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson welcomed Valencia Jones to the commission. She is the new delegate for Senator Louie Bernard. 
Payne Williams discussed the 2020-2021 Budget. Payne stated that there is a lot of uncertainty about what our next budget will look like. We are attempting to put the 2020-2021 budget together, we are contacting all partners to find out whether or not their events will be taking place for 2020 or delayed. We do not know if our funding will change, we are going to have to wait to see what happens at the federal/state level. We need to know what events will be effected, whether the events will be postponed or canceled, the attempt to do the budget at different levels depending on what our funding will be. There is a potential that our budget will be reduced significantly. We are trying to base a budget on the significant cuts, but we may have to come back at some point in the year and either make additional cuts or if certain events are cancelled use the funds for other events. If you have already had your event, please invoice us, that way we can give the funds and will give us an idea for carry over for 2020-2021 budget. 
- Van Erikson reminded the commission that we are beginning working on the 2020-2021 budget. Every year we discuss the budget and present a budget for consideration in May, which will be voted on in June. If you are submitting your new project/event or an existing event, please let us know how money was spent, number of people reached, how many people attended the event, etc. and send the email Van, Payne and Carrie. Also, if you see a budget/line item that still has a monetary value listed for your organization or event and the event has already happened or if the event is going to happen, you will need to send in an invoice to Payne/Van and they will get you a check. Van also mentioned that we have some money in our marketing budget that we could potentially could convert into some sort of pandemic fund. 

Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. The students that are still on campus, international or could not go home, they have been moved to one housing location. All classes have been moved to online for the remainder of the semester. They have been implementing academic policies, the students are given options on pass/fail, incomplete, or withdrawal, they are given students options to choose. First two Freshman Connection Sessions in May are now virtual sessions. They have made a committee on creating new ideas to come up with new, innovative things. Example, on the first weekend students move in at NSU, they will have a big event “Be a Tourist in your Hometown” in downtown Natchitoches. 
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. They are hoping that they will be able to celebrate the 4th of July. Sale on the Trail is scheduled for the last weekend of July. The Car Show registration is open, that event takes place first weekend in October.  
Carrie Mardorf gave an update on NPS. They did a partial closure of Oakland and Magnolia on March 17, then a full closure on March 23. They started this week of a rotation of staff, some are working from home, some are home on weather/safety leave, and the rest are rotating in one day a week. They are able to touch base and continue minimal operations. Find Your Park Week starts are Saturday and extends through April 25. They had plans for the Find Your Park Festival in conjunction with the Heritage Area, this has been postponed, hoping to have the event sometime in the summer. All May events are postponed. They have updated their park website and they have updated their park audio cell phone tour with images, quizzes, etc. They are making sure all of their material are 5Oa compliant. Carrie has been working with the City and their design team on the Eagle Distributing building which will be turned into their new curation facility in the next year.
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update for the Tourist Commission, Arlene was having technical difficulties. Their office will open as soon as the shelter in place order is lifted. They will started doing tourism promotions once businesses reopen. She and Kelli are available by phone or email if yall need anything. On the July 4th promotion she stated she would love to see a big red, white, and blue patriotic promotion for summer to encompass the holidays in June & July (Flag Day/Independence Day).  
Terri Cunningham gave a report for NHF. They are planning for the fall for the cemetery tour and the Christmas Tour of Homes. If there is something that their organization can do to help during the summer, they would love to host an event.

Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA.  Grand Ecore and Los Adaes are closed and will reopen as soon as they get approval from the Corps of Engineers. They are 80% through with the renovations to the Los Adaes.  The physical updates to the buildings are complete including new floors, painting, wall improvements, etc. They are on hold for the new signage and exhibits. They are projecting opening Los Adaes to July, they will partner with Sale on the Trail to capitalize on the movement of the El Camino. They will open the docent and walking tours once they receive guidance. The Go Natchitoches promotion has launched, they partnered with the Chamber, HDBA, and the CVB. Amy Lee has been updating the visit widget app, she has added tours this week including a Steel Magnolia tour, the Creole Plantation tour, etc.
Jill Leo gave a report on Main Street. They are receiving a lot of phone calls about rescheduling events downtown. Most people calling are wanting to see what dates are available, in September there are no dates available. All events in April and May have either been postponed or cancelled. The BBQ Festival in June is still pending, the Sports Hall of Fame event is still scheduled for the last weekend in June. The Lieutenant Governor has encouraged people not to cancel events months ahead of time, unless you will be out of a large sum of money. His office is working on preliminary things for the businesses to do soft openings. The Lady Anglers Tournament has been rescheduled for September 11-12. Also in September: Zydeco Festival 1st weekend and Meat Pie Festival the 3rd weekend. The Rowing Regatta is scheduled October 24. Drago Boat Races has been rescheduled for November 7th as well as the NYP Pub Crawl for the evening of November 7th. 
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber of Commerce. Their office is all working from home. They are getting information to their businesses as quickly as they receive it. They are getting emails from their various resources in regards to COVID19. They are also posting things on their social media. Laura asked the commission about the status of local business / CARES Act, how many businesses have applied for loans, who is open, who is struggling, how bad businesses are struggling, what do you need from the chamber, etc. All of this will be compiled in a survey and put on social media/website. Their website is getting revamped. The Go Natchitoches/Go Local Campaign has been a very exciting and uplifting campaign in the midst of the chaos and sadness of COVID19. The team has worked on the campaign for over a year, they had mentioned a dozen different ways to launch this campaign. Once COVID19 hit, they went ahead and launched the program. The landing page for the campaign is on the Chamber website, but it is not limited to just chamber members. This is focused on retailers and restaurants, they are trying to update real time information including: are you open, what are your unique/safe COVID19 special services, etc. Laura encouraged all commission members to direct people to natchitocheschamber.com/local if they have questions about who is open and what products/services are available. Also, when you post about restaurants, retailers, or anything going on in Natchitoches, to #gonatchitoches #golocal. All events are postponed including Pub Crawl, CRAVE, etc. 
Eddie Norris gave an update for KTBS. They have a lot of their retail clients that are being forced to look at other opportunities since their doors are closed including Facebook Live or social media. They are looking into e-commerce element to offer their clients. He asked the commission what KTBS can do to help everyone including the new Local LIVE, virtual interviews to be featured at the 9am newscast. 
Payne Williams gave an update on City Projects. Edd gave a report to Payne to discuss. All projects are on hold. They anticipate to start work again on the pavilion on Jefferson Street Park sometime in May. 
Juanice Gray stated that in Colorado, their businesses hosted a sidewalk sale. They did it with like 3 businesses per block. They had their merchandise out of the road and the sales were done by the vehicle. The retail businesses and restaurants participated and hosted it on a Friday/Saturday.  
Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2020 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Van Erikson stated to have the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 

